
 
I refer to your email below. Blayney Shire Council would like to make the following comments; 
 

1. It is noted Council is currently undertaking a significant Capital works program in this vicinity. 
In the near future, Council will be commencing works in Cadia Road as circled on the 
attached map. It is noted the works may slightly realign this road in sections to which Infigen 
Energy have been informed and are aware. This is simply to note only, Council will have 
undertaken the appropriate REF on any widening. 

 
2. Voluntary Planning Agreement. As noted for Mod 3, a new VPA is required to be negotiated 

as the previous VPA negotiated on 22 October 2015 now contains properties no longer in 
the project. Council also notes with this modification the capacity of the Wind Farm has also 
potential to increase. Council would expect to negotiate a VPA based on the quantum rates 
identified by the Mining & Energy Related Councils NSW. 
DPE should ensure that any condition in the consent regarding a VPA (condition C16 in mod 
3) is worded so that the requirement to negotiate a VPA would not prevent the 
commencement of the project commencing. Noting the project must be commenced by 14 
March 2019.  

 
Should you require anything further, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  
 
Thanks Mark   
 
Mark Dicker 

Director Planning and Environmental Services 

Blayney Shire Council 

PO Box 62 Blayney NSW 2799 

p - 02 6368 2104 | m - 0409 742 432| e - MDicker@blayney.nsw.gov.au| w - 

www.blayney.nsw.gov.au 
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